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Newsletter  

PYP EVENING TOMORROW 
The children and staff are looking forward to seeing everyone at our PYP community 
evening tomorrow with the prep presentations commencing sharply at 5pm. Please allow 
extra time for parking and you are welcome to purchase a sausage and drink at school or 
sample some goodies from our bake sale. 
 
OUR NEW DIGITAL STUDENT REPORTING PROCESS (PARENT PORTAL) 
To make the reporting process more relevant, informative and timely for children and 
their parents, teachers are now preparing regular on-going learning updates after the 
completion of a unit of inquiry.  This is in addition to the normal mid and end of year 
reports. Many Victorian schools have adopted this approach to ensure parents are more 
informed on their childrenôs progress as the learning occurs.  
 
A letter is being sent to all parents/guardians shortly describing how to access your child 
or childrenôs learning updates/reports from our new parent portal and each parent will be 
receiving a personal user name and password to log in to support separated families.  
 
The first learning update can be accessed from the portal at the end of this term and will 
provide current information about what your child has covered and learnt throughout the 
inquiry and their learning progress in various curriculum areas taught in an integrated 
approach.  Over the course of a year you will be able to access six learning updates and 
a mid and end of year report focusing on English, mathematics and our specialist 
teaching areas of Italian, physical education, fine and performing arts. 
This is a sample of what to expecté.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seabrook Primary School has a zero tolerance for any form of child abuse. 

 

continued report on the following page 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM I  

FRIDAY 31st March at 2:30pm  

BACKPACKS - Donôtô carry any unnecessary items in a backpack 
creating extra weight 

 
 
 
 
 
 
PYP  

Community 
Night  
Thursday 

23rd of March  
5 ï 8 pm 

 
Last day of 
term 1 is  

Friday 31st of 
March at 
2:30pm 

 
Free Dress 
day on 31st 
of March with 
a gold coin  
donation 



END OF TERM 
Term 1 ends next Friday 31

st
 March at 

2:30pm.  Please make arrangements for your 
child to be collected when they are dismissed 
from their classrooms at 2:30pm.  School 
resumes for term 2 on Wednesday April 19

th
 

at 8:50am. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FREE DRESS DAY FRIDAY 
There will be a free dress day 
for the children on the last day of 
term 1. This is a fundraising 
event where a gold coin 
donation and this money will be 
donated to OzHarvest.  

 
 
 
WALK-A-THON - REMINDER TO OBTAIN 
SPONSORS 
Our annual whole school walk-a-thon will be 
held on Thursday 27

th
 April, weather 

permitting. The children will be bringing home 
sponsorship forms for the holidays to request 
sponsorship or collect donations.  We still 
owe some money for our new sports field so 
would value a big effort to help pay the bills!!  
Thanks. 
 
We will be walking to and from Comben 
Reserve in the morning and all families are 
welcome to join us. Sponsorship details will 
be sent home next week. Qkr will be 
available for this event. 
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CRIMINAL ACTIVITY IN THE AREA 
We had a report from the OSHClub staff on 
Monday that a mysterious car followed one 
of our parents into the visitorôs car park after 
school, approximately 4pm.  The occupants 
smashed the passenger car door window 
stealing a wallet and phone on the car seat. 
The police were contacted. This is very 
alarming and reminds us all to be extra 
vigilant and watch out for each other.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SCHOOL BANKING  
The Seabrook school banking team are still 
looking for volunteers to assist each 
Thursday morning  for about 1.5 hours to 
count and tally money.  If you are able to 
help please leave your details at the office. 
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Sue & Staff 

continued report from Susan Lee 

HEALTHY EATING AND ALLERGIES 
Just a reminder to our community that we 
are discouraging cakes and sweets being 
given out at school for childrenôs birthdays.  
If parents/carers have the need to share a 
treat on the day of their childôs birthday we 
request alternatives to sweets are 
considered. When the majority of the class 
choose to do this the children in the class 
can be consuming more sugar than is 
necessary for healthy living.  The school is 
very happy to supply a birthday card and 
pencil to children who come up  to school on 
their birthday when they come up the office 
because we want to encourage children to 
attend school on their birthday and 
recognize them on the day. 
 
Many Seabrook children suffer from life-
threatening allergies that can be triggered 
by touch.  Please consider, when packing 
your childôs lunch box, substituting nut 
based products with non-nut based foods to 
support the children who suffer from these 
allergies.  Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
USING OUR CAR PARKS 
Please share the visitorôs car park and 
surrounding streets.  We also ask in the 
interests of everyoneôs safety that drivers 
enter and exit the car park and surrounding 
streets with caution, driving and backing 
slowly.  We have had some cars that were 
backing up, cars bumping into others. As 
our children and parents regularly use these 
areas. Safety is our priority. Just a reminder 
that the staff car park is for staff only. 
 
 
EVACUATION DRILL 
We had a very successful evacuation drill 
this week.  It is very important that all the 
children and adults know the correct 
procedure and can calmly exit their learning 
spaces. 
 
 
 

NEW SCHOOL FENCING 
We were really fortunate to receive funding with 
the help and support of MP's Cesar Melhem 
and Jill Hennessy for our new school fencing 
which will be erected during the Easter school 
holidays. As the entire boundary fence is to be 
replaced, the fencing company will be starting 
the preparation work this Friday. As such, the 
staff carpark will be closed on Monday to 
Wednesday to allow for the cutting of the 
asphalt for the new gates. Staff will need to use 
the parent carpark for parking. As parking in the 
parent carpark will be limited we will need your 
patience, understanding and support during this 
period. 
Thank you  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
21
ST
 BIRTHDAY MEETING 

Everyone is welcome to attend this Friday at 
2pm. The meeting will be held in the 
performing arts room to help us plan  for the 
birthday event in April next year.  We 
welcome any ideas or offers of help at these 
meetings which will be held throughout the 
year on different days and timesȢ 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week ahead. 



PYP Community  Night 



Taking action 

ñHi, my name is Brianna from 2LJ and Iôm 
interested in raising money for OzHarvest, 
which is a charity to raise money for 
people who donôt have a home. On the 
31st of March, I would like everyone to 
bring a gold coin donation to wear casual 
clothes to help OzHarvest collect food for 
people who donôt have a home. Please 
remember to bring along your coin on the 
last day of term, itôs for a good cause!ò 

For more information, to donate food or to volunteer, please contact our Melbourne 
team on: 1800 108 006 or via email melbourne.info@ozharvest.org 

mailto:melbourne.info@ozharvest.org


 

The Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge is now open and Seabrook Primary School is 
excited to be participating.  
 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the 
importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal 
challenge for children to read a set number of books by 8 September 2017. 
 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or óexperienceô 30 books with their 
parents and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 
 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the 
Victorian Premier and can choose to have their name included on the online Honour Roll. If 
you would like your childós name to appear on the Honour Roll, please sign the attached 
form and return it to your school. 
 

To read the Premierôs letter to parents, view the booklists and for more information about 
the Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge, visit: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 
 

If you would like your childôs name to appear on the Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge 

online Honour Roll, please sign this form and return it to your school. 

 

 

 

 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS 

Definitions: Department refers to the Victorian Department of Education and Training, Person refers to the child/adult 
listed below in the consent declaration. 

Privacy Protection 

The Department takes its privacy obligations seriously and any personal information collected or used by the Department 
will be handled in accordance with the Privacy and Data Protection Act 2014 (Vic). This law sets out what we must do 
when the Department collects, uses, handles and destroys personal information.  Personal information includes personal 
details such as an individualôs name and school that could be used to identify an individual. 

Collection, use, disclosure and storage of personal information 

If you provide your consent your school will collect and disclose your childôs first and last name, and the name of the 
school to the Department. The Department will then: 
Publish your childôs name on its online Honour Roll located at: www.education.vic.gov.au/prc at the completion of the 
Challenge with no other identifying factors such as early childhood setting name. 

Accuracy, access to information and withdrawal of consent 

The Department will endeavour to ensure that any personal information held about your child is up to date and accurate. 
You can access, correct and withdraw personal information held by the Department by written request in accordance with 
the Departmentôs Information Privacy Policy located at: 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx  
Consent may be withdrawn at any time by writing to the Departmentôs Privacy Unit on: 
privacy.enquiries@edumail.vic.gov.au .  

If you have any questions about this form, or if you need more information, please contact the PRC Challenge 
Coordinator at the Department readingchallenge@edumail.vic.gov.au or (03) 9637 3624.  

 

Yes I consent to my childôs name appearing on the online Honour roll 
 
Name of  childééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 
 
Parent Signatureéééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

Victorian Premiersô Reading Challenge 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/privacypolicy.aspx
mailto:privacy.enquiries@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:readingchallenge@edumail.vic.gov.au


On Wednesday 15
th
 March, the Year One 

students went on an excursion to Point Cook 
Town Centre, as part of their inquiry into óHow 
We Organise Ourselves.ô The year one children 
were given the opportunity to make personal 
connections to their community.   
 

The students in 1KA were inquirers when 
walking around the town centre, investigating 
how it is organised for the communityôs needs 
and wants. They demonstrated enthusiasm 
when visiting a range of facilities like: Point 
Cook Library, Coles, the Post Office, 
Commonwealth Bank, a medical centre, Spec 
Savers, cafes, Flight Centre and even a pet 
grooming salon.  
 

 

1KA 

The children in 1KA discussed why we might 
need or want these facilities and identified some 
of the services they provide. They were thinkers 
when visiting the Post Office and enjoyed 
learning about the use of the personal 
mailboxes. They were knowledgeable when 
visiting Coles and especially liked the frozen 
meat section as well as the bakery.  
 

During our visit to the Library the students 
showed respect and were communicators when 
asking questions about the different programs, 
the scanning machines, the internet services 
and the borrowing process. They were excited to 
learn that joining and borrowing are free 
services, which the library offers. It was a great 
day! 

Point Cook Town Centre 


